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Hello Friends and Happy December! 

 

At my home group meeting this week I had the pleasure of 

hearing a fellow AA, who got sober just days before Christmas, 

share about the absolute elation she experienced when she 

woke up sober for the first time ever on New Year’s Day. She 
had gone to bed early, disgruntled about not being able to join 

in the “fun” that she knew was happening at her best friend’s 

house, but she woke with a renewed spirit and a sense of hope 

that had been missing so long she’d forgotten what it was like. 
 

What a beautiful story!  

 

Whether this holiday season finds you busy in service, carrying 

the message, reflecting on a year of growth, or looking forward 

to a fresh start, or simply holding on for dear life, YOU ARE NOT 

ALONE. 

 

● Bookend your holiday celebrations with a call to your 

sponsor or fellow AA before and after. 

● Have an exit strategy- plan how you will remove 

yourself from triggering situations (or better yet, 

avoid them if you can!) 

● Call the LV AA Hotline any time, day or night 702-

598-1888 

● Visit our Online Meeting Guide 

● Check out Choices Christmas Alcathon and New 

Year’s Alcathon! (see flyer) 
 

Remember- The phone isn’t that heavy. The promises are real. 

God’s got this! 

 

-Kat Z 

 

PS- A very warm welcome to Rob S. who has graciously agreed 

to join the editorial board here at SLVRSTRK!  
 

  

mailto:slvrstrklv@gmail.com
https://lvcentraloffice.org/meetings/
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Step Twelve  
 

Step Twelve says, “Having had a spiritual awakening as the result of these steps, we tried to carry this message to 
alcoholics, and to practice these principles in all our affairs.” 

Part 1: “Having had a spiritual awakening as the result of these steps…” 

A spiritual awakening comes as a result of working the first eleven steps. This process isn’t something you should 
navigate alone; a sponsor can be an invaluable guide for helping you understand and apply the program of AA. 
Through this work, I’ve experienced a profound change in perspective, purpose, and connection in my daily life. 

Part 2: “we tried to carry this message to alcoholics…” 

Carrying the message first requires understanding what our individual message to others is. It isn’t limited to 
speaking directly with another alcoholic but is reflected in how we live each day. It’s in the small moments—our 
actions, attitudes, and willingness to be of service—that the message resonates most powerfully. 

Part 3: “and to practice these principles in all our affairs.” 

Living these principles demands commitment and action. It means applying honesty, humility, and service not 
just in recovery but in every aspect of our life. 

My message is simple: I’ve had a spiritual awakening as the result of these steps, and have been gifted the three 
things I covet: a career, someone to share my life with and home ownership. 

Ask yourself, “What do I want?” Whether it’s peace of mind, freedom from debt, or an end to chaos, these gifts 
come through practicing the principles of AA daily. In my 18 years of sobriety, I’ve seen countless lives 
transformed by thoroughly applying the steps as outlined in the Big Book. The promises of the program are real, 
but they require commitment and action from which you mustn’t waiver. 
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Tradition Twelve  
 

“Anonymity is the spiritual foundation of all our traditions, ever reminding us to place principles before 
personalities.” 

Long Form: 

“And finally, we of Alcoholics Anonymous believe that the principle of anonymity has an immense spiritual 
significance. It reminds us that we are to place principles before personalities; that we are actually to practice a 

genuine humility. This to the end that our great blessings may never spoil us; that we shall forever live in thankful 

contemplation of Him who presides over us all.” 

Principles First – People Second 

Why are we repeatedly asked in the Traditions to give up ourselves for the greater good? The answer is because 

any relationship we have that does not involve sacrifice is a relationship that likely will not endure. Each tradition 

straightens out a disastrous attitude we had about relationships. The twelfth tradition teaches us that a spirit of 

sacrifice (often times through anonymity) is vital to good relationships. 

Giving up the expectation of rewards for doing good is difficult for most of us. It’s easy for us to give and then 
think, “Well, I’ll get a reward, even if I don’t get public recognition for what I did.” To remove that reward symbol 
from the back of our minds for whatever good we do is part of practicing anonymity. The next time you hear a 

speaker in A.A. whose personality is exciting from the platform, see if you can hear the principles behind their 

words? To which step, tradition, or concept can you relate their pitch? Setting ourselves aside and focusing on 

the principles of our program is a crucial component in the foundation we need for studying the Traditions and 

learning how to be in healthier relationships with our fellow A.A.’s and with those in the world around us. 

Step-Tradition Parallel 

The twelfth step poses the question, “What is a spiritual awakening?” I believe that the evidence of a spiritual 
awakening is found in a person who practices the twelfth tradition in all their affairs. Such a person sacrifices self 

in order to practice principles. Their motive in practicing all of the traditions is anonymity: they sacrifice to help 

others. 

The twelfth tradition completes the twelfth step in the following way: I become spiritually awake when I carry 

the message by anonymously practicing sober principles. 

Unity Insures Recovery Through Service A.A. Group, Los Angeles, CA.
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   Want to learn more about upcoming AA events? View the Central Office Monthly Events Calendar here! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://lvcentraloffice.org/monthly-calendar-of-events/


   

 DECEMBER 2024     5  

  

 

 

Intergroup Meeting Minutes 

December 9, 2024 
7th Tradition: $74.00 
New reps: 1 
 
Reports 

 
Central Office Manager: Mike S. (temporary) 
 
The office is continuing to run smoothly during our manager vacancy. Our part-time staff have been 
gracious to work the additional hours to maintain the office's 44 business hours per week. 
 
1) We have one hotline vacancy on Monday afternoons, 12 noon to 4 pm. Contact the office if you 
would like to be of service. 
 
2) We had purchased and received our initial order of 100 copies of the first edition, first printing of the 
"Plain Language Big Book". After receipt of the books, GSO had emailed a notification of five minor 
corrections to the book which will be rectified on the second printing. Every purchaser gets a page of 
the corrections with the book. The book is selling briskly. We have about 20 copies left from this first 
order. We have an order placed for 200 copies of the second printing. We are selling the book for its 
suggested price of $11. 
 
3) With Intergroup's approval, our new office manager, Eileen P., will begin work for us on Tuesday, 
December 17, 2024. 
 
Board of Directors Treasurer: Mike S. 
 
1) We are continuing to monitor our budget. Our group contributions are still declining but are at 
slightly more than 100% of our conservative budgeted expectations. Our individual contributions are 
not faring as well. Currently, we have received contributions at 63% of our conservative expectations. 
Our meeting room use is doing well above budgeted expectations, currently at 130%. 
 
2) On the expense side, we're doing our best to stick with the budget. On many categories, we are 
under budget, on some, we are slightly over budget, simply because the costs for certain items have 
increased. 
 
3) Our forecast for the year was to be in the red, $4,045. To date, I would tell you that we are in the red  
at $6,245 on the financials for the year, excluding the following information. 
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4) That information is as follows: we received the ERC monies that were applied for in 2023, a total of 
$41,081. You'll also see an expense of $3,397 consulting fee, which is the final payment for the CPA who 
performed the ERC calculations on the application. That expense was not in our proposed budget. 
 
So, our financials will show that we are in the black at $31,435. 
 
5) We've temporarily moved $30,000 of that money into our prudent reserves. It will be moved again 
into a 3-month CD shortly, that will fit into the "laddering" effect with our current CD's. 
 
6) Lastly, we've been notified by an attorney that we will be receiving a $10,000 contribution that was 
bequeathed to us by a grateful member of AA. 
 
12 Step List: Todd M.- No report 
 
Accessibility and Meetings to Go Chair: Diana M. for Joan R. 
 
Hello, my name is Joan R., and I am the outgoing Chair of the Accessibilities Committee for Southern 
Area 42 and Las Vegas Intergroup. Over the past two years, Accessibilities has gone through many 
changes. When I first started this commitment, the committee had been inactive for a number of years, 
and generally suffered from ignorance about our mission and our purpose. 
 
One of the first changes I implemented was to separate us from the PI/CPC/Accessibilities group 
committee meeting. Although I recognize the ideal of sharing resources between committees, the 
general AA membership grew confused as to what made our committee different from the other two. 
 
We are a committee of alcoholics serving other alcoholic members of AA, while the other two 
committees reach out to non-members. Our goal is to make our meetings, literature, and service 
accessible to all alcoholics whether they have a disability, speak a language other than English, or live 
hundreds of miles from our Intergroup office. 
 
Early on in my commitment, we pushed to have Intergroup hold hybrid meetings. Although there was 
some pushback at first, I think everyone has adjusted nicely and it has allowed more people to attend 
Intergroup, particularly ones who live in remote areas or who are unable to drive at night. 
 
Meetings To Go/Reuniones Para Llevar – a sub-committee of Accessibilities - had also gone dormant 
during lockdown, and we revived this important service to help bring meetings and contact to alcoholics  
in hospitals, nursing homes, group homes and other care facilities. We learned a lot and made some 
mistakes along the way, but I have heard from many people how much this committee meant to them  
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either as a volunteer or as a recipient. 
 
Starting in my second year, Diana M. joined me as co-chair and we worked really hard on various 
projects. We hosted a Technology workshop last spring for our Spanish-speaking members in District 21 
and we have slides and support so that others may hold similar workshops in their districts. We also 
held a workshop for Seniors In Service featuring a panel of eight members who have served AA in 
various service positions including General Manager of GSO, Alcoholic Trustee, Delegate, Hospital and 
Institutions panelist, and a dedicated sponsor of many sober women. 
 
Our final project for this panel is our new service piece, the AA Member Resource Finder, which is a 
pamphlet of QR codes for various AA intergroups and service areas to help alcoholics find the resources 
they need to find sober support. Resources include websites for the AA Hispanic Central Office in Las 
Vegas, Deaf AA, LGBTQ AA, Native American AA, and other resources including the AA Online 
Intergroup website which provides meeting listings for hundreds of groups around the world that meet 
in various languages and serve different populations. 
 
Thank you to those of you who remain curious enough to learn about what we do, and to learn that 
Accessibilities is much more than “just wheelchairs”, which, by the way, we donated to Central Office 
earlier this year. This commitment has been stimulating and challenging and I look forward to 
supporting Diana as Co-Chair as she expands on our previous work. 
 
Joan Robinson (she/they) Area 42 Southern Accessibilities Chair/Coordinadora Accesibilidades Área 42 
Sur joanrservice@gmail.com 702-281-2652 
 
Archivist: Ronnie D.- No report 
 
Board of Directors Chair: David G. 
 
Good evening my name is David, and I am an alcoholic. 
 
The Board met a couple weeks of ago, whereby we narrowed down our selection of candidates for 
Central office manager to two candidates. Upon presenting them to the Board, the Board decided and 
Eileen P. was selected as our new Central Office Manager. Eileen will be starting on December 17. We 
are excited for her and look forward to her success. 
 
I also attended the Las Vegas Round Up and set up the literature table for Central Office. I had a great 
time and sold about 8 to 10 items. I enjoyed being there and I had the opportunity to meet with a lot of  
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friends in the fellowship. 
 
The Board of Directors is also looking to fill one Board position. 
 
 

Cooperation with the Professional Community /CPC Chair: Chris H. Hi everyone! I’m Chris H, an 
alcoholic and the outgoing chair of the Cooperation With The Professional Community committee 
(C.P.C.) for Southern Area 42. 
 
As you know, the COVID lockdown had a devastating impact on A.A. and C.P.C.’s effectiveness waned. 
But, over the last two years, by actively participating in community organizations and coalitions in the 
southern area, namely PACT Coalition and L.I.M.A. in Clark County and Nye Communities Coalition, 
serving Nye, Lincoln and Esmeralda Counties. Through our participation, we re-established awareness 
outside of the fellowship, awareness of A.A.’s meetings, events and resources. In fact, because of this 
simple effort, we not only fully recovered from COVID, but we made great strides in advancing our 
mission. 
 
In 2023, C.P.C. established our Forum For Sober Communities – a workshop wherein members of our 
fellowship and Professionals outside A.A. candidly discuss alcoholism, obstacles to sobriety and how we 
can cooperatively challenge the obstacles and hopefully overcome them. As a result of that workshop, a 
new relationship with the Nevada Army National Guard evolved. Since then, we conducted four 
presentations to more than 500 soldiers here in the southern area and one presentation in the 
northern area. This is probably the greatest accomplishment of our committee in these two years. 
 
The 2023 workshop was so successful, we conducted another in 2024. We had speakers from A.A.’s 
little-known committees and groups, namely: Accessibilities, Grapevine, and Young People in A.A. This 
part of the workshop brought visibility to A.A.’s resources that few if any Professionals were aware of – 
resources that they can access and hopefully help them in their dealings with active alcoholics. 
 
Outside of our fellowship, we had speakers who discussed how their organizations cooperate with A.A. 
and why such cooperation is vital to combating alcoholics. These speakers represented Al-Anon; the 
Courts and law enforcement; the military; and treatment, two of whom addressed the challenges of 
recovery in remote and frontier communities in Nevada. 
 
We had about 60 attendees, half participating in person and half participating remotely via Zoom – 
those who participated remotely were from all over the U.S., Canada and as far away as South Africa.  
 
 
This workshop was a great success! 
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Our cooperative relationship with the Nye Communities Coalition is beginning to flourish. In October 
2024, we were asked to staff an informational table at a Remote Area Medical pop-up in Pahrump. 
C.P.C. and District 17 attended. Over a two-day period, more than 300 Nye County residents and nearly 
100 medical (and Corrections) professionals passed by our table – many of whom stopped to talk to us. 
Although much of our literature was taken, the most popular was the Spanish literature. This prompted 
District 17 to initiate efforts to re-establish A.A. meetings for the Hispanic community in the Pahrump  
area. One other outcome of attending this event stemmed from a discussion with the manager of 
Pahrump’s Senior Living facility. We discussed A.A.’s position on the elderly in sobriety and the 
resources A.A. has for seniors who may have challenges such as mobility. We’ve been invited to make a 
presentation to the management staff of the facility and potentially one to the residents! Another great 
success! 
 
C.P.C.’s last event of 2024 was the Welcome The Newcomer Open House. We hosted a meet & greet, 
followed by a potluck lunch and ended with a speaker meeting. We reached out to Las Vegas 
treatment/recovery centers, as well as sober living homes, to bring awareness of the event to those 
who don’t regularly attend A.A. meetings. Forty people attended, half of whom were new to sobriety 
and a dozen with less than 1 year. Our speaker was Shaun F – his story focused on the joys of being 
sober and inspired great sharing by everyone, including those only a few days sober! We were urged by 
all who attended to do it again next year! 
 
At our October C.P.C. committee meeting, we did a recap of the year and unanimously agreed that the 
committee should continue to: cooperate with the coalitions, conduct presentations with the Army 
National Guard, and host the Forum For Sober Communities workshop and the Welcome The 
Newcomer Open House. We hope that the incoming committee chair will bring ideas to strengthen 
what we do well and open doors for new ways of cooperating and spreading the word of what A.A. 
does and does not do. 
 
From a personal perspective, I wish we had been able to make greater inroads with the remote and 
frontier communities and start to work within the Hispanic communities. I’m glad we started to do so in 
District 17 but Districts 19 and 21 have opportunities as well and I hope that my successor has a desire 
to partner with those DCMs. 
 
This service commitment truly changed my life. It opened my eyes to the true value of A.A. and ALL of 
its resources. It gave me a new understanding of what it means to “extend the hand of A.A.” to those 
who suffer outside of the rooms. I gained immense knowledge of the respect that Professionals, such as 
Yale, Harvard and Stanford Universities, the National Institute of Health and the American Psychiatric 
Institute have for A.A. And most importantly, for my own personal growth, I have experienced true 
humility. Please try a service commitment with the C.P.C. committee – I promise that it will rocket you  
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into the 4th Dimension of life! We meet the 2nd Monday of each month from 4:30-5:30 on Zoom. Zoom 
link https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86974614930?pwd=amNoUFdFR1NFaW9LYytUU3g5aTMrZz09 
 
Meeting ID: 869 7461 4930 Passcode: Serenity 
 
In closing, I’d like to thank all the members of A.A. who stepped up to the plate and helped over these 
last 2 years! We were successful only because of you. And from a special place in my heart, I want to 
thank Larissa G, the C.P.C. Secretary and Hanlon. Both have been members of this committee long 
before I stepped up as chair. They were consistently reliable and worked exceptionally hard month after 
month. I am indebted to you both for your commitment and kindness. 
 
Yours in service, 
 
Chris H 
 
aa.sarea42.cpc@gmail.co 
 
General Service/Intergroup Liaison: Amanda L. – No report 
 
Grapevine Committee Chair: Heather L. 
 
The Grapevine Team ended the year in fun fashion by setting up for Roundup and the Service Festival. 
 
I have been truly blessed to work with the most amazing and dedicated Grapevine Team ever. I am 
honored to pass the torch to the very creative and enthusiastic Ruthie, the new SAGSC Grapevine Chair 
(beginning in January). 
 
Our Final 2024 meeting will be on December 31st at 6pm. We will celebrate New Years with party hats 
and party favors. Let's ring in the new year together. All are welcome! 
 
Meeting ID: 856 8901 3390 (passcode: 009776) 
 
Gooooo......Grapevine!!!! 
 
Gratitude Ball Chair: Roxanne N.- No report 
 
Hispanic Central Office: Jose B- No report 
 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86974614930?pwd=amNoUFdFR1NFaW9LYytUU3g5aTMrZz09
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Hospitals & Institutions Chair: Yvonne S. 
 
H&I is a group of volunteers from the greater Las Vegas area. We carry the message of recovery and 
hope of 
 
Alcoholics Anonymous to alcoholics who are confined in a hospital or institution. To become a member 
of H&I committee a volunteer must have one year of continuous sobriety and attend two monthly 
consecutive business meetings. If you would like to be on a panel you can attend the meeting and find 
out what panels are open and then attend that panel. We meet the 3rd Tuesday of each month from  
6:00pm to 7:00pm at Central Office. Orientation is held in the same room from 5:30pm to 5:50pm each 
month as well. Our next meeting is Tuesday December 17th. We do set up an H&I table at events, we 
recently attended the Las Vegas Round Up – that was very successful. We also had our own workshop 
recently at the Tie Club and attended the Service Festival on December 8th at Central Office. We do 
need a lot of help with jails and prisons. If your group approves it, you can pass along the H&I can for 
donations at your meeting. 
 
Hotline Chair: Saul A – No report 
 
Las Vegas Round-Up Chair: Emmie M. – No report 
 
Las Vegas Young People of Alcoholics Anonymous (LVYPAA): Sue M. – No report 
 
Outreach Committee / Unity Chair: John L. 
 
I am the chair of the ad hoc committee for the Intergroup Guidelines. Outreach Committee is in the 
process of being rebuilt. I have provided a form to Central Office whereby AA members can fill this out 
when there are issues with groups that need to be followed up on. If we approve the Intergroup 
Guidelines the Outreach committee will then be called the Group Relations Committee and will be 
bundled together officially. Outreach is about getting out to the groups, and we really need to do that. 
We have a little over 20 Intergroup reps here tonight, but we have over 300 AA groups in Las Vegas. If 
you know of any groups that you attend that do not have an Intergroup rep you might want to let them 
know that Intergroup really could use some support. More Intergroup reps mean we have a deeper 
voice for the collective conscience of AA. More reps mean more connectivity and creativity comes out 
of that and we can better serve the suffering alcoholic. 
 
Regarding the Guidelines, I re-wrote them from the ones I had from 2014, but I did not touch the 
committee descriptions. I had asked for committee chairs to send me any changes they wanted, and I 
only received one. All Intergroup reps should have a copy of the draft Guidelines received last month.  
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Let us know if you do not have that. These Guidelines will be presented to the Intergroup and will be 
approved or not in January. This is how we will be operating as a body. 
 
We will have 3 readings of the new Guidelines. I won’t read it tonight; it is 11 pages. I did receive a new 
description from Accessibilities and I will read that tonight. It will be considered the 1st reading. 
 
We might want to consider in a future action combining the by-laws and guidelines together in one 
document where there is an electronic version. That is my recommendation. 
 
The next step is: I will accept all changes to the Guidelines from committee chairs, I will consider all 
requests and recommendations coming from the Intergroup body have for me. I would like to have 
those 
by December 26th. 
 
At our next Intergroup meeting we will have the final reading of these Guidelines. Any clarifications, 
questions or changes will need to be done at that time. Once that happens, we will vote whether to 
adopt the Guidelines. 
 
Starting next month, Bryan F. will be the new Outreach chair. He will need a lot of help. If you are an 
Intergroup rep or committee chair you can help him by visiting some meetings and bringing up the idea 
that the group can use an Intergroup rep so that they have a voice to AA and the local community. 
 
Public Information Chair: Deborah B. – No report 
 
Silver Streak (SLVRSTRK): Katherine Z. for Michael L. 
 
We are working on re-envisioning what Silverstreak can be as a communication tool for our AA 
community. We have some good ideas in the works. We have adjusted the planned release dates. 
Around the middle of the month for 2025. Rob Schaffer is joining the committee, so we now have 3 
people. We are looking for more readership contributions!! If you have a reflection on a step, tradition, 
a concept, any anecdotes, artwork, etc., please send it our way. Please send all submissions to 
slvrstrklv@gmail.com. Please make sure all submissions are submitted by the 2nd Monday of each 
month in order for it to be published in that month’s Silverstreak. 
 
Old Business: 

 
New Business: 

There was a motion to officially elect our new Central Office Manager, Eileen. P. Motion passed. 
Welcome Eileen!!! 
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Did you know?   

  
Is open 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Friday and 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Saturday.   

We are closed most of the Bank Holidays. Give a call first.  

    

 
Meeting Schedule 

    

 

Zelle makes it easier to send your Personal  

or Group Contribuons to  

LVAA@LVCentralOffice.org   

https://lvcentraloffice.org/meetings/
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